
 

 

355 Portage Ave. Winnipeg, MB R3B 0J6 

Phone 204-940-8500 | Toll-free 1-866-999-9698 

Email: servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca 

MEMO 
 

Date: March 08, 2023 
 

To: All PHIMS Pharmacy Users  
 

From:  Richard Baydack, Acting Co-Executive Director, Population and Public Health, 
Manitoba Health; 
Hannah Moffatt, Acting Co-Executive Director, Population and Public Health, 
Manitoba Health;  
Dr. Carol Kurbis, Medical Officer of Health, Manitoba Health 
Kathy Koschik, Manager, Public Health Systems, Digital Health, Shared 
Health 
Kieran Savage, Manager, Digital Health, Shared Health 
 

CC: PHIMS Operations Support Team 

RE: PHIMS 4.4.9 Offpatch – Go Live Update 
 

 
The PHIMS 4.4.9 Offpatch is scheduled to go-live overnight Wednesday, March 8, 2023, and 
will be available for use on Thursday, March 9, 2023.  
 
The Offpatch resolves the issue that users could not decrement the last dose in the vial for 
certain vaccine products. The issue was reported for Pfizer products that contain 3, 6, 9, 12 
doses per vial. 
 
There will be a decimal place in the remaining quantity, so please complete an Inventory 
Adjustment to fully zero-out the “0.0” quantity. The Adjust Existing Inventory guide is posted 
in the Inventory section of the Self-study Library, available on the Pharmacy page of the 
PHIMS website. 

 

 

 

 
  
Need PHIMS support? If you require support with PHIMS access or PHIMS software related 
issues, please contact the Shared Health Service Desk at:  

 

mailto:servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca
https://phimsmb.ca/files/adjust-existing-inventory.pdf
https://phimsmb.ca/support-tools/health-providers-other/pharmacy/


 

 

355 Portage Ave. Winnipeg, MB R3B 0J6 

Phone 204-940-8500 | Toll-free 1-866-999-9698 

Email: servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca 

Email: servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca (please state “PHIMS” in the subject line of the email)  
Phone: (204) 940-8500 
Toll-free: 1-866-999-9698 
 

For urgent matters contact the Service Desk by phone and speak with an agent to escalate your  
request. Please consult with your local peer supporter/trainer before logging any service 
requests.  

mailto:servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca
mailto:servicedesk@sharedhealthmb.ca

